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DRAFT- 01/05/2012 

FINAL – 01/12/2012

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For December 08, 2011

	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:03 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at North Valley Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.
      Members absent:  Daniel Castillo.  

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Giselle Levario and Bethany Gonzalez in English and Spanish.  The choir led by Mr. Dollar performed the Star Spangled Banner.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

      A.  Superintendent’s Report
            Superintendent introduced and congratulated the State 5A GHS Lady Panther Volleyball team by playing a video tribute to them with the song of “We are the Champions.”  
            Principal Wilfred Trujillo welcomed everyone to North Valley Elementary.
            Mr. Trujillo introduced Ms. Mora and Ms. Saenz sponsors of the Chiquitin group.  The Chiquitin dance group performed a traditional Mexican dance and a Hawaiian dance.  
Superintendent Yturralde congratulated Mrs. Viramontes for being elected as Vice-President of the NMSBA.  

Superintendent Yturralde asked the back to back State 5A GHS Lady Panther Volleyball team and their coaches to come up and be recognized by the Board.  GHS Principal Servin thanked the Board and Superintendent Yturralde for their immeasurable support.  Ms. Servin said the coaches and the ladies have served with honor, pride and dignity in representing the District and the community.  
Bump Elliott, Athletic Director presented plaques to the three principals of the schools that raised the most money for the Tough Enough To Wear Pink Campaign.  Ms. Teresa Navarro of Vado Elementary raised $825.65; Ms. Marti Muela of Chaparral Middle School raised $ 2,383.30. , Mr. Rupcich and Ms. Nougues of Chaparral High School raised an outstanding $4,015.23.  The grand total raised by GISD was an unbelievable $15,763.09.  

Vicente Sanchez, Riverside Elementary Principal, introduced Ms. Thelma Peterson the winner of the New Mexico Science Teachers Association Award.  Mrs. Peterson was nominated by Christina Abeyta from the NMSU SEMAA program.  Mrs. Peterson was nominated because of her innovative approach to teaching science.  Dressed in her astronaut’s uniform she graciously appreciated the recognition bestowed on her.  

Shelley Weaver, a specialist from the Special Education Department presented information on the School Wide Positive Behavior Support Model.  Ms. Weaver showed videos of Gadsden Elementary Tiger Trio and Gadsden Middle School Walking on the Right Side.
Anthony Elementary Principal Linda Perez presented information on her schools Eagle Achiever.  Ms. Perez said they are a “No Excuses College Bound Campus”.  Over a hundred college and university pennants are posted all over the campus to motivate students to go to college or the armed forces after they graduate from high school.  All the staff wears a college jersey or t-shirt on a particular day.    During the morning announcements a university is highlighted and that is the university of the week.  The students recite the Eagle pledge, “I believe in myself and I am here to succeed, I am responsible, respectful, safe, and prepared, I will do all I can to help myself and others learn.   I will do my best because everything I do today will affect my tomorrows”.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Mr. Trujillo for hosting the meeting.  Mr. Ford congratulated Mrs. Viramontes on being named NMSBA Vice President wishing her well.  Mr. Ford said he and Ms. Saenz attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for the Chaparral On-Track Pre-K Center.  He thanked Ms. Steinhoff and Mr. Gallegos for all their hard work in achieving the opening of the center.    

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz congratulated Coach Rosen, his coaches and the GHS Volleyball team.  Ms. Saenz addressed a concern regarding schools being green and that we need to take advantage of the sun.  She congratulated Mrs. Peterson for her NMSTA award and thanked the parents that traveled from Sunland Park to North Valley in support of Mrs. Peterson.  
       She said she had gone to Santa Fe to do some public relations work with the Legislative Finance Committee on behalf of DACC, of which she is a board member of.  She thanked Ms. Mora, Mr. Dollar, the Chiquitin Dancers and the choir.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes congratulated the GHS Volleyball team, the coaches and their supporters.  She praised the parents for being there for their daughters and all of the hard work on their part to make the GHS Volleyball team successful.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the STHS Art Show.  Art from students and GISD employees was displayed.  She went to the STOP program at STMS which meets once a month.  She thanked Ms. Weaver on the presentation for Positive Behavior.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Mrs. Peterson for being such an outstanding teacher.  She thanked the Board for their support in her being selected as Vice-President and said that she looks forward to representing Gadsden and always looking out for the needs of the students.  Mrs. Viramontes said she was very touched and honored at the amount of money raised for Tough Enough to Wear Pink.  She said the committee was in awe at the amount raised by Gadsden ISD.

	
	Board member Gloria Irigoyen thanked Mr. Trujillo and North Valley for hosting the meeting.  She congratulated the GHS Volleyball team and thanked them for representing GHS and the District well.  Ms. Irigoyen praised the schools and the community that supported the Tough Enough To Wear Pink campaign and donated so generously.  She thanked both Ms. Weaver and Ms. Perez on their successful programs.  

	
	 Board member Daniel Castillo – Absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Yañez thanked North Valley Elementary, Mr. Trujillo and Ms. Coyle for hosting the board meeting and that he was happy to be home.  He was glad that the Chiquitin Program was still going strong.  Mr. Yañez reported on the activities going on at Gadsden High School.  He said the Honor Society was doing a toy drive and Choir was having a concert tonight.  He thanked and congratulated the GHS Volleyball Team.  Mr. Yañez said that Anthony Mayor Gonzalez had proclaimed January 21st GHS Volleyball Day.  
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.   A.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the November 10, 2011 board meeting.    Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   
      B.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for the November 30, special board meeting.    Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried       

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items: 

	GHS Master Plan Phase I, Using CMAR Method  
	A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve GHS Master Plan Phase I, using CMAR Method.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Partial Re-Roofing of CE, SP, RS & DV
	      B.   Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the partial re-roofing of Chaparral Elementary, Sunland Park Elementary, Riverside Elementary and Desert View Elementary.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	GISD Energy Master Plan  
	C.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the GISD Energy Master Plan.     Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	AVANCE Community Partnership 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the AVANCE Community Partnership.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	Template for Memorandums of Understanding  
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Template for Memorandums of Understanding for BMSD and non BMSD .   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended October 31, 2011
	A. Steve Suggs, Interim Deputy Superintendent /CFO presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of October 31, 2011

	Pre-Registration Handbook 
	B. Yvonne Casillas, Director for Data Analysis and Information Systems &

State Testing told the board that she had met with administrators and counselors to discuss the necessary changes to the Pre-Registration Handbook.  The handbook will be presented for approval at the January 12th board meeting and will need to be printed and ready to be used during the ICAT days at the high schools.  

	Re-Districting Procedures 
	C. Rob Gallagher of RMG Consulting addressed the board regarding the upcoming deadlines for the federally mandated re-districting.  Each board members area will be looked at to make sure they are all balanced and they each represent the same amount of persons living in their area.  

	Memorandum of Understanding Policy and Regulation 
	D. Carolyn Lindau, Compliance Officer for the District gave the Board information on the Memorandum of Understanding Policy and Regulation.  Don Williams of the NMSBA Policy Service worked with Ms. Lindau to make sure the policy and regulation are in compliance.  

	Reading Intervention –Early Grades 
	E. Ann Steinhoff, Director for Federal Programs presented information on the Reading Intervention for Early Grades (K-3).  Ms. Steinhoff explained the three tiers on the Reading Intervention.  

	Adjourn
	10.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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